Hunt O11 CoMPANY
Darras, TExas 75202

PAUL M. ROTHERMEL, JR.
ASSISTANT TO THE PRESIDENT

December 23, 1968

Mr. Harold Weisberg

Coqg d'Or Press

Route 8

Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Harold:

I want to thank you for your letter of December 10
and the information in regard to the movie "Farewell
America".

I will call Jim Lawrence, as I am very much in-
terested in this matter.

I will take the enclosed photograph from you to
some of my friends in intelligence work here and see
if we can obtain the identification of the people in
the picture.

Be egards,

e MR dhere
“—Pdul M. Rothermel! Jr.
PMRjr:e]



